
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Kia Ora te Whānau! 
Yummy Stickers Update! 
We are delighted that the Yummy stickers collected over the past year by so many of you, mean 
that the school now has $698 to spend on sports equipment.  Thank you to everyone who is now 
in the habit of saving their stickers.  We collect them all year round and simply send them all off 
together once a year.  If you would like to join in with this simple way to raise funds for school, 
help yourself to a sheet (outside my office) and return each sheet to the same box when full.   
 

A particular thank you goes to Amanda Hoskins (Cory and Troy Billot’s Mum) who organises this 
for us.  Also to Mike Giles (Irene in the office’s husband) who not only collects stickers for us but 
also arranges them very beautifully!   
 

When we have spent the money, we will put a picture in the newsletter so that you can see what 
all your apple eating has achieved!  

 

Ko Au te Wai, Ko Te Wai Ko Au  
(I am the water and the water is me)  
It was fabulous to welcome Karen Mitchell from the Maritime Museum 
to assembly last Friday.  She was most complimentary about 
Bayswater’s entry in this nation-wide competition.  She presented a 
certificate of first place to the children who put our entry together and 
a cheque for $500 will follow shortly.   
 

Our entry will soon be on the Maritime Museum’s website.  As well as 
the children involved (see last week’s newsletter) a big thank you also 
goes to Marianne Coldham for working with the them on their entry.   
 
 

New Books for the Library 
Thank you to all whānau who donated books to the 
school library at last term’s Book Week Fair.  The 
books have all arrived now and are ready for the 
children to read.  Many thanks also to Paradox Books 
who were more than generous in making up some 
extras for our order. If you are looking for a good read, 
why not visit Paradox Books in Devonport? Don’t forget 
to mention the school when you make your purchase!   
Thanks Andrea for the great photo. 

 
This week’s phrase: Ko wai I toa? Ko tatou katoa! (Who won? We all won!) 

18th October 2016    

DATES TO REMEMBER SCHOOL ROLL 226 
 

Wednesday 19th October Walking School Bus Parent Meeting in the staffroom at 9:00am 

Friday 21st October  EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text and delivered today 

Monday  17th October  Sushi orders collected from the office at 9.00am for Tuesday 18th lunchtime delivery 

Friday 21st October Sushi orders collected from the office at 9.00am for Tuesday 25th lunchtime delivery 

Tuesday 22nd October Subway Orders taken at the office for a Wednesday lunchtime delivery 

Friday 4th November Please Note - No assembly today 

Saturday 5th November 2016 Auckland Regional Sport Stacking (cup stacking) Tournament 

Sunday  6th November Bayswater Kids Duathlon 

Monday 14th November Bayswater School Athletics (Save Day Tuesday 15th November) 

Friday 18th November Onepoto Cultural Festival 

Wednesday 23rd November Communication of Learning Performance from 6.00pm to 8.00pm 

Thursday 24th November Communication of Learning Performance from 12.30pm to 3pm and 6.00pm to 8.00pm 

Wednesday 7th December Peninsular Athletics (Save Day Friday 9th December) 

Tuesday 13th December Road Patrollers Rainbows End Trip  

Wednesday 14th December Whānau Kokoru (Senior School) Picnic/Swim 

Thursday 15th December Prize Giving Assembly 

Monday 19th December Whānau Wai (Middle School) Picnic 

Monday  19th December Year 6 Farewell from 3-4.30pm 

Tuesday  20th December Final Assembly and Y6 Farewell 



Success for Jack!  
Jack Denny had a very busy holiday attending the  
national gymnastics competition in Invercargill.  
 He won a huge haul of medals, four golds and  
one silver, and is now the National Champion for  
Level 4 MAG Gymnastics.  
 

Jack’s older brother, Isaac (now in Y7 at BIS) won  
Level 7 under 14s.   
 

At last week’s Parent Group meeting, we were  
discussing talented local, Olympic bronze medal  
pole vaulter Eliza McCartney, who will be opening  
our Duathlon.  I wonder if one day one of our very  
own Denny boys will be returning to Bayswater  
School with their Olympic medals to fire the  
starting gun!   
 

Walking School Bus Meeting - Tomorrow 
Parents/caregivers are invited to a meeting about  
starting another Walking School Bus route.  The  
meeting will be held at 9:00am in the staffroom.   
Morning tea provided.   
 

Learning Te Reo Māori 
A number of parents have taken forms away to sign up for He Papa Tikanga, a course available through Te 
Wananga o Aotearoa.  This is an individual, distance learning course but whānau are very welcome to join the 
teachers as we work through it together at staff meetings.  If you would like to sign up, please collect an 
application form from me.  

 Lindsay Child 
Tumuaki Principal 

 

Bayswater Kids Duathlon – Sunday 6th November 2016 
 

If you haven't already registered for the Bayswater Kids Duathlon, go to www.bayswaterkidsduathlon.co.nz and sign up now! 
We have a new and exciting Duathlon course for 2016, the Jolly Jog is back for the whole family with a prize for best costume, 
food, coffee, second-hand sporting and outdoor adventure goods sale, silent auction, raffle, inflatables and more! Local Olympic 
bronze medalist Eliza McCartney will be there to start the races, so sign up and come along to meet her.  We are aiming for 
100% participation from Bayswater children this year.  Don't forget to sign up to School Fun Run to collect your sponsorship 
(there will be a link in your confirmation email), there are cool prizes for getting sponsorship and the school will start you off with 
$10, so every Bayswater child gets a prize! 
 

To help us get organised for the Duathlon which is less than a month away, could you please start 
bringing in to school: 
 

• Donations of good quality used sporting equipment, clothing and other goods.  Examples of items but not limited to are:- 
bats, balls, racquets, team uniform gear, practice clothing, boots, shoes, shin guards, knee/elbow pads, swim gear, Beach 
feet/aqua shoes, wetsuits, boogie boards, bikes, camping equipment.  Please drop off any items you have that are surplus 
to your requirements to the school office. 

• non perishable gourmet items to contribute to a hamper for the raffle  

• We have some fabulous items secured for the Silent Auction, if YOU have something you'd like to donate please contact 
Rachel at rvkohaly@gmail.com.  Here's a few ideas to get you started, you might donate: a week(end) at your batch, a 
Spring Clean service, lawns mowed for six months, a babysitting voucher, a goodie basket for end of year class party, 
unused household or beauty items, kids haircuts for a year...." 

 

House points will be awarded for donations. Thanking you 
 The Bayswater Parent Group 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Duathlon T-Shirt Design Competition 
Congratulations to Lydia Wu - the winner of the Duathlon t-shirt design 
competition.  Lydia won Farmers vouchers, chocolates and a free 
registration for the Duathlon.  

 

Kids Creations - Calendar Art 
It’s that time again!  Order forms will be sent home today and will be due back 
by Wednesday 26th October.  Please check your child’s artwork which is on 
their classroom windows.  Any other queries please call Jill Cahill on 021 0269 
7690 or email infoart@xtra.co.nz 

 
 

Belmont Intermediate School - Annual Orienteering Competition 
Sunday, October 30  Start time: 11am 

Registration opens at 10am, maps distributed at 10.30am, race starts at 11am 
 

Get a team together and register now for our annual Orienteering Competition which takes you and your team over a 90-minute 
course starting and finishing at BIS.  No compass needed!  Teams MUST travel on foot, with a minimum of two and maximum of 
five members per team.  There are four categories:  Open (two or more participants), 13 years and under, Year 9-13 (High 
School entry), Family.  We'll have a range of food and drinks for sale at the finish line, as well as a raffle and tombola, so make it 
a fun family day out. 
 

Get your mums, dads, grandparents, brothers, sisters and friends together and GO HERE TO REGISTER: 
www.entryform.co.nz/belmont.  Cost is $15 per person.  Money raised goes towards new lighting and sound equipment for the 
BIS hall so we can stage school productions, so it's all for a great cause! 
 

2016 Auckland Regional Sport Stacking (cup stacking) Tournament 
The 2016 Auckland Regional Sport Stacking Tournament is being held at Murrays Bay Intermediate School Gymnasium, 37 
Sunrise Avenue, Murrays Bay, North Shore on Saturday 5th November 2016.  The tournament is for all ages from 3 - 60+, for 
Novice and Experienced stackers.  Registrations can be done online. All details including registration links are on the Speed 
Stacks (NZ) website Tournaments page: www.speedstacks.co.nz/pages/auckland-tournament 
 

Early registrations end Friday 21 October.  Entries close Monday 31st October. 
 
 

Congratulations to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday for:-  

 
Room 1 Imogen taking on the role of negotiator and presenting a well-written argument when Ms McPhail tried to 

effect a change to the Year Six job process.  Whanāu Kokoru appreciated your efforts. 
 Madison your artistic interpretation of the kaitiaki of the ocean - Tangaroa.  It is beautifully adorned with 

koru and looks amazing on the maihi of our whare. 
 Greer contributing insightful ideas to reading discussions that were relevant and helped deepen your 

group's understanding. 
Room 2 Daisy taking on the role of negotiator and presenting a well-written argument when Ms McPhail tried to 

effect a change to the Year Six job process.  Whanāu Kokoru appreciated your efforts.  
 Shaun showing resilience as you worked efficiently to complete your Calendar Art. 
 Troy demonstrating resilience with the change of class and for your amazing thinking and insight 

during discussions at reading time.  
Room 4a Rowan demonstrating personal excellence in writing by extending his ideas in response to feedback. 
 George a very positive start in Room 4a, already demonstrating the Bayswater values of resilience, 

hauora and respect. 
Room 4b Tiana supporting the other children in our class with tying their shoe laces! 
 Bella trying hard and succeeding in learning our anger rules song. 
Room 5 Luka  showing leadership and initiative during our class planning for our communication of learning 

performance. 
 Iona  persevering and showing resilience when using multiplication and division strategies this week 

in maths. 
Room 6 Isaac  his honesty and openness when writing about a topic he found challenging - he whetū koe! 
 Leah  demonstrating resilience and perseverance when tackling a tricky mathematical problem - 

tūmeke! 
Rooms 7&8 Andach showing self control when something made you angry. 
 Larel persevering and using the resources in the classroom to help you complete your work. 
 Evie speaking clearly and with detail and expression in oral language. 
 Gretta-Rose speaking clearly and with detail and expression in oral language. 
Room 9 Cherish being a kind and conscientious class member by helping others to understand their reptilian and 

thinking brain and how use clean anger. Well done Cherish! 
 Mirach demonstrating resilience and working well in a group to create a play about clean anger. Great 

team work Mirach! 
Room 10 Rebecca demonstrating ways of showing “clean anger” during a skit in the classroom. 
 Nevaeh communicating about her feelings and sharing strategies for coping with anger. 
Room 11 Jack an amazing first week and settling into school so well. 
 Abigail an amazing first week and settling into school so well. 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Community Notices 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Devonport JETS Run  

The Devonport JETS Run recommences on 19th October and will take place every Wednesday at 6pm offering 3km & 5km 
routes along the Devonport waterfront until 14th December. Registration from 5:45pm at the Navy Museum (end of King Edward 
Parade) and costs just $6A/ $4C including post-race drink & prizes. More info from jetsrun@xtra.co.nz or 0274 379 423. 
 

Creative Drama Classes 
Creative Drama Classes run by Thespianage are continuing at TheatreWorks, Recreation Drive, Birkenhead.  There are two 
levels of classes, catering for ages 7 - 16 years.  These classes run during term on Wednesdays and Fridays 4:00 pm - 5:15 
pm, depending on age.  The cost is $95.00 for nine weeks.  In Term four, the younger class will be working on creating a piece 
with a festive theme. 
 

Robyn Donnelly (BSc, DipDrama) who has been teaching drama at a variety of venues since 1997 is the tutor.  If anybody 
would like further details or application forms, please contact Robyn on 444-2796, info@thespianage.co.nz or go to 
mairangiplayers.co.nz/creativedrama.shtml 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A Hauraki School Event - Riding School on Saturday 29th October from 10.30am to 2pm 
 

Hauraki School is celebrating spring and cycling with a wheely fun day at the school 
 

Test your cycle skills on the Bigfoot Obstacle Course Challenge yourself on Speed Check 
Have-a-go on an e-bike (warning: one try and you’re hooked) Be amazed at all the family-friendly wheel-happy stuff 
Meet locals who are keen to make us a wheely fun community. Enjoy – sausage sizzle, spot prizes, demonstrations. 
Be Safe.  Experts on hand to talk cycle safety and responsibility. FREE sausage for everyone who comes on an eBike. 
Bouncy castle for the under 5’s and their own cycle zone 
 

It's a great chance to get out and about on bikes, now that it's spring. 



YOGI KIDS – CREATIVE KIDS YOGA 

WEDNESDAYS at ARTSPACE from 19th October 
Mt Victoria, Devonport 

4-7yrs at 3.45pm 
8-12yrs at 4.45pm 

Exceptional classes!  Book now for Term 4 or 
trial. 

Visit www.YOGIKIDS.co.nz for details 

 
Bayswater Halloween Trail 
When: Friday 28th October, from 5:30pm-7:30pm   Where: Bayswater Park, Bayswater 
 

Mount your witch’s bike and put on your ghost shoes and explore our green route!  Register between 5:30pm-6:30pm at 
Bayswater Park by the playground – to avoid the queues, bring along your already completed registration form.  Forms can be 
downloaded from our website: www.devonportpeninsulatrust.nz.  There will be treats, tricks, lots of prizes, coffee for sale plus a 
free sausage sizzle.  For more information contact Maria 027 924 3494, maria@devonportpeninsulatrust.nz or 
www.devonportpeninsulatrust.nz  Caregivers are responsible for children under the age of 14 years attending this event. 
 

Summer Fun Preschool Play mornings 
When: Tuesdays & Thursdays, starting 1st November, 9:30am-11:00am 
Where: Tuesdays at Windsor Reserve, Devonport & Thursdays at Bayswater Park, Bayswater 
 

A FREE fun time for preschoolers to play with big toys, be active and to make new friends. Bring your toddler and a coffee 
and enjoy our beautiful parks!  Caregiver supervision is required and sessions are weather dependent. For more info, 
contact Carolyn or Maria on ph: 445 9533 or email: maria@devonportpeninsulatrust.nz 

 

Young at Art Children’s After school ART classes in Ponsonby, Orakei, Meadowbank, Titirangi, Beach Haven, 
Manukau and Beachlands are now taking bookings.  For more details and bookings check out 
www.youngatart.co.nz, email: anna@youngatart.co.nz or phone: 0297 712 923 

www.facebook.com/YoungatartNZ    |    www.youngatart.co.nz 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Willow Park School Gala and Gift Market is on Saturday 5th November, 
from 10am-2pm.  Come along for a great family day out. Entertainment, 
Carnival Rides and Games, Food and Drinks, Book and Bric-a-Brac Stall, Cake 
Stall. You can find us on Eban Avenue, Hillcrest. Check out the Gala website 
at http://willowparkgala.org 
 

The School will also be running online auctions through Trademe, which will 
run for 10 days from Thursday 27th October, closing at 9pm on Sunday 6th  
November.  Please check out our auctions at trade.me/willowparkgala from 
27th October.  There will be around 50 auctions on offer, encompassing a wide 
range of items such as:- 
 

family passes for local attractions; restaurant and movie vouchers; clothing and 
accessories; fitness & health memberships; beautiful homewares; vouchers for 
services & gifts; and many more… 

 

The Beach Series  
The Beach Series is only two weeks away!  Under 12s can choose from the 250m Ocean Swim or the 2.5km Beach Run. 
Tuesday evenings, Takapuna Beach. First event Tuesday 1st November, parents sign up your young ones today at 
www.beachseries.co.nz   See you there!” 

 
 

 


